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Belfast City Council

Report to: Development Committee

Subject: Request to extend tenders for: Event Production, Equipment and Service 
Providers & PA, Stage and Lights

Date: 29 January 2013

Reporting Officer:    John McGrillen, Director of Development, ext 3470

Contact Officer: Gerry Copeland, City Events Manager, ext 3412

1 Relevant Background Information
1.1

1.2

1.3

The purpose of this report is to request further extensions to the existing events tenders for 
Production Management services and PA, Stage and Lighting.  Members are also asked to 
give the Director of Development delegated authority to appoint appropriately qualified 
contractors at the end of the new tender process.

These were initially sent to tender in early 2011 and despite extensive work by Officers, the 
Council has been unable to appoint a suitable contract for either service. Therefore, 
Members are being requested that Officers extend the incumbent company’s for another 
four months (end of April 2013) and on a rolling process until tenderers are appointed.

These tenders assist in the delivery of the Council’s large scale civic events by the way of 
management contracts with a variety of companies.  This arrangement allows experienced 
operators to tender for Council contracts whilst full budgetary control remains within the 
Council.  These service contracts would be issued initially for one year, with the option of 
renewal for a further three years.  

2 Key Issues
2.1 The City Events Unit has been working with the Council’s Procurement Unit since the 

Committee approved the issuing of the tenders in October 2010.  Despite public calls and a 
number of submissions the Council has been unable to appoint suitable contractors for 
both these tenders.  Therefore, with the endorsement of the Procurement Unit and 
approval from the Council’s Legal Services Section, Members are asked to extend the 
existing contracts to the end of April 2013 and on a rolling monthly basis until the 
procurement process is completed. 
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2.2 New tender specifications and arrangement would be drawn up with guidance from the 
BCC’s Procurement Unit and appointment would be subject to the Council’s standard 
contractual arrangements.

3 Resource Implications
3.1

3.2

Financial
The cumulative cost of extending tenders would be £340,000.  This finance is within the 
Council’s City Events Unit revenue estimates and would not be new monies.

Personnel
There are no additional staffing resources connected to this report.  All elements will be 
handled within existing staff structures. 

4 Equality and Good Relations Considerations
4.1 As with all major civic events activity, the outputs have the potential to bring together 

people from a wide range of backgrounds and therefore promote good relations in the city.

5 Recommendations
5.1

5.2

It is requested that Members approve extension to the contracts stated above, up to the 
end of April 2013 and on a rolling monthly basis until the procurement process is 
completed.  

In addition the Committee is requested to provide the Director of Development delegated 
authority to appoint appropriately qualified contractors at the end of the new tender 
process.

6 Decision Tracking
An update will be brought to Committee by Officers.

Time line:  April 2013 Reporting Officer:  Gerry Copeland


